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The present invention relates to wireless communications. More particularly, the
present invention relates to an apparatus and method for increasing the

throughput of downlink wireless transmissions. 2. Description of the Related Art
Wireless communications devices, such as wireless phones and pagers, operate

in two fundamental modes: an active mode and a sleep mode. In the active
mode, a user is able to use the wireless communications device, in example by

making or receiving telephone calls. However, the wireless communications
device is typically not able to generate any significant amount of power when in

the sleep mode, for example, approximately 0.05 micro watts. In the sleep
mode, the wireless communications device consumes relatively little power.

However, it is not possible to transmit and receive voice and/or data in the sleep
mode. For example, it is impossible to initiate or receive a telephone call in the
sleep mode. When a call is placed in the sleep mode, the call is not received by

the wireless communications device. For example, a call placed in the sleep
mode will not be received at the destination wireless phone. Therefore, if a user
desires to monitor a telephone call in progress, the call must be either placed
into the active mode or a different wireless communications device must be
used. Many conventional systems have been developed to implement a call

forwarding feature, in which calls are forwarded to another telephone number.
Conventional call forwarding systems typically place a call to a call center on a
regular basis, while the call is in progress. The call center will then transfer the
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call to another telephone number that is associated with a particular wireless
phone. For example, the call center may transfer the call to a wireless phone

that has been specifically programmed to receive incoming calls. The calls are
usually transferred to the wireless phone in the sleep mode. This is typically
done using a special procedure that wakes up the wireless phone, places the
call, and then powers down the wireless phone again. However, this transfer
technique interrupts the call. Some conventional wireless communications
devices are able to maintain a battery level above a predetermined level in
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